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January 24, 2016 AN AMERICAN CHURCH OR THE CHURCH IN AMERICA?
CULTIVATING CULTURE: THE WALL AND GARDEN

REVELATION 21.9–22.5
Walls and Gates

The city is a matured garden, both having walls. Cf. 21.12, 18: great, high, jasper/diamond wall.

Wall creates distinction or separation between the city and what is outside of the city. Cf. Rev 22.15

How do we cultivate a distinct culture? What sorts of patterns of life or disciplines must we be engaged in at every
level of our lives as a church (i.e., individual and corporate)?

Each of us must battle with sin, not merely “not thinking about sin,” but pursuing holiness. Cf. Phil 4.8; 1Cor 14.1;
1Thess 5.15; 1Tm 6.11; Heb 12.14; 1Pt 3.11

We have positive direction and disciplines in our lives, pursuing the beautiful. Whatever doesn’t contribute to that
must be avoided.

As a church culture we have “walls” in place that can’t be crossed. But as the church we need to provide positive
pursuits so that the citizens can busy their minds and their schedules with what will cultivate holiness in the church
through and through. Prayer times, study time, ministry to those outside, etc. are all meant to help with this.

The wall creates distinction, but it is also transparent. The light of God’s glory radiates through the wall, and people
can see what goes on in our city. We are public.

We invite them to look at our lives together in our homes, allowing outsiders to see how we live. We invite them to
come join us for feasts and other celebrations.

The wall is beautiful. Distinguishes us from the ugliness of sinful life outside the wall. We deal with one another in
love, and loving one another is beautiful.

Beauty is reflected in how we cultivate the little section of creation God has given to us at which we share our life
together: our church campus. How we keep it, how beautiful we make it, reflects to the world the importance we
place on our lives together and the beauty of God.

The wall is protection. From what? How do we cultivate a culture of protection?

Protection from sin, that which would kill us. Note: not protection from hurt feelings. Sometimes our feelings need to
be hurt because our feelings are sometimes wrong.

Gate-keepers (i.e., pastor, elders, deacons) are responsible to lead and maintain culture.

River

= the Spirit flowing from the throne of God the Father and the Lamb. He flows through the middle of the city. His
presence is in the city. He is here in the church, working to form and fill us into the new creation culture God
intended.

Eph 4.30 - The Spirit can be grieved in the church. He is grieved when we work contrary to the culture he is
building. Need to be cultivating a Spirit-friendly church.

How do we cultivate a culture of the Spirit? What does it look like? How do we walk in lock-step with the Spirit?

Recognizing your place in the body of Christ and appreciating others’ places in the body of Christ. The Spirit flows
through the church, manifesting himself and his ministry through different people in different ways; spiritual gifts.
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We cultivate this culture of the Spirit by gratitude for one another instead of envy and strife because someone is
different than me. We cultivate this culture of the Spirit by encouraging one another to use their abilities to serve
Christ’s kingdom.

We also cultivate the culture of the Spirit through developing proper ways to speak with one another. Spirit speech is
to “build up” (Eph 4.29). That which doesn’t build up grieves the Spirit (Eph 4.30)

Our culture has to be one disciplined communication. Be swift to hear and slow to speak (Jms 1.19).

We need to respond to one another with appropriate tones as well as appropriate words. We cultivate that culture
through stopping, thinking, and studying what we are going to say and not simply “reacting” and venting our whole
mind, which Proverbs says, characterizes a fool (Pr 29.11).

Tree of Life

Christ is the Tree of Life. We are trees of life in Christ, fed by his Spirit, producing varieties of fruit and leaves for
the healing of the nations.

What does this mean for our culture as a church? What do these fruits and leaves look like? How do we cultivate
them within the church?

Fruit of the Spirit: Gal 5.22-23 (in contrast to the works of the flesh, Gal 5.19-21). Fruit is for the consumption of
others, not the tree itself. A tree that consumes its own fruit is diseased and dying.

Love - a commitment to another that deliberately does what is best for him. Cf. 1Cor 13. Not superficial “affection.”
Rooted in solid soil of covenant with one another as people of God.

Joy - genuine happiness that comes from deep contentment. This contentment comes in a life that is satisfied and
grateful for God and what he is doing in our lives. 

Cultivating joy means cultivating peace, an absence of anxiety with one another, rooted ultimately in trust of God.

What can we do to cultivate a culture of joy in the church? Cultivate a relaxed and festive culture.

Peace is a relationship that is sound, whole, and life-giving.

Longsuffering - sticking with one another through difficulties. Only way to cultivate is going through difficulties.

Kindness is Christian cordiality. It is cultivated through the discipline of watching our mouths and doing kind things
for others. 

Goodness is a moral beauty that is especially demonstrated in generosity to others.

Faithfulness is reliability. A faithful person is one upon whom you can rely to be honest and a man who follows
through with his commitments even if it is to his own hurt (as Psa 15 says).

Gentleness or meekness. The refusal of one to arrogantly assert his rights and/or try to control people through
intimidation or manipulation. Wicked force is not met with wicked force.

Self-control is reining in one’s passions in discipline. It is refusing to act merely on impulse. A life with boundaries
(cf. Pr 25.28).

Leaves for healing of the nations - church is a place for sin-sick lives to be healed. Note: only within the city.

Reach out to the world around us, proclaiming gospel in word and deed, inviting them to become a part of our city.


